LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 03/25/12
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Eight out of nine board members were present.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Danny Lee


Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus


Carole Inghram Montalto
Matt Shlisky


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

David Williams

Historian Richard Franklin and Fund Raising Committee member Shirley Maguire Leavitt were also in attendance.
Board member Bruce Langson was unable to attend due to illness.
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting and introduced our new Historian, Richard Franklin.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the February 26, 2012 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement as of 02/26/12 was reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  There were no expenses since the last meeting.
Budget
The 2012 LVHSAA Budget as of 02/26/12 was reviewed and approved.  There were no new variances since the previous meeting,
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Information on reunions for classes of 1952, 1957, 1962, 1967, 1972 and 1973-76 has now been posted on the LVHSAA website.  Additional reunions will be posted as information is received.  We still haven’t heard from classes of 1977, 1982, 1987, 1992, 1997, 2002 and 2007.
Fund Raising

Sandy Pettit Backus said two of our board members recently attended the Guys and Dolls plays at the Las Vegas Academy.  The play was very professionally done and very enjoyable.  There are two more plays coming up at the Academy soon.  If we can get at least 10 attendees, we can get a better price on the tickets.  We will get the information out about the next two plays at the Las Vegas Academy (Our Town on April 28 and Big River on June 22) via our website and Facebook.  We will also be selling a block of tickets for the Helldorado Rodeo on May 19, and may have a wine tasting party at Total Wine in Boca Park.  Committee members plan to sell license plate frames and solicit new members at the Classes of 1973-76 picnic on April 28.  We will ask class contacts for others reunions if they’d like to sell license plate frames also.  
Grants
We have not received any new requests for grants from students or teachers.
Historian Update

Our new Historian Richard Franklin is working on a lot of ideas.  He has been actively posting historic information on our Facebook pages.
Membership
We again discussed ideas on how to attract younger alumni to join.  We would like to find alumni from the 80s or 90s to join our Wildcat Reunion Committee.  Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 334 paid members, including 81 lifetime members, plus 6 honorary members and 10 scholarship winners, for a total of 350 members in good standing.  41 memberships expired 09/30/11.  We received 7 renewals and 2 new memberships since the last meeting.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce is still planning to contact the Student Council Advisor, Kevin Kloeker, regarding attending Student Council meetings in the near future.
Scholarships

Matt recently obtained information on the Public Education Foundation which administers scholarships from numerous sources in Nevada.  We will review this information and discuss it at a future meeting to decide whether we might want to use their free services next year.  Matt will be picking up the scholarship applications from LVHS this coming Friday, March 30.  We scheduled a Scholarship Committee Meeting at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April 4 to select this year’s recipients.
Senior Squares

Rollie reported the he, Bruce and Senator Bryan will be meeting with the City of Las Vegas Redevelopment Committee on March 28 to discuss the proposed monument.  They already have the support of the Las Vegas Academy Principal, the Clark County School District and Bob Stoldal of the Las Vegas Historical Preservation Committee.  Sarah Walker is out of town, but has promised to close the existing Senior Squares checking account and transfer the funds to the LVHSAA as soon as she returns.
Vehicle Donation Program

We still have a van and a small trailer that were donated.  Bruce is trying to sell these through Craig’s List.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  
Wildcat Reunion 
The next committee meeting will be on April 5.  We will be signing the catering contract from The Orleans this week.  We will probably have to raise our price from $40 to $45 per person.  
OLD BUSINESS

Annual Membership Meeting

Our annual Membership Meeting will be held on May 17 in the cafeteria at LVHS.  Information will be sent out to all members next week along with the next Wildcat Tales newsletter.  Rollie, Bruce and Patty are all up for re-election.

Desert Breeze

Matt reported that our article was in the March-April edition.  He will be sending new copy to them for the next issue.  
2012 Helldorado

Bruce has ordered red and black carpeting to cover the platform.  We will be ordering new metallic sheeting and fringe for the sides of the Wildcat float.   We will also order new letters for the side and back of the float.  We scheduled Friday, April 13, at 9 a.m. to get together at Rollie’s yard on North A Street to work on the float.  We still need to find a “celebrity” alumnus to ride the float.  
Homeless Students

Patty learned that there are approximately 10 homeless seniors at LVHS and that the cost for caps and gowns is $45 a set.  A motion was made and unanimously approved to spend $450 to purchase their caps and gowns.  Matt will be talking to the Senior Counselor next week and will ask if there is anything else that we could help with.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Sarah Butler Walker will work on resubmitting our application in the near future.
Wildcat Tales Newsletter

Patty reported that the Wildcat Tales newsletter is being sent out next week.
NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, June 10, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
